
 

 
 
 
 
Kristin Kumagawa, 2019 GLA scholarship recipient 
  Permission denied to make public scholarship application autobiography. 
 
 
Below is Kristin’s 2021 update: 
 
I completed my sophomore year at Chapman University from home. Luckily, I was able to stay involved 
through working remotely and maintained my status as a full time student. I officially added Public 
Relations and Disability Studies minors to my course load, and have been working on my 
Communication major. Most recently, I have worked as a summer intern with the American Association 
of People with Disabilities and am on the founding board of the Asian Americans with Disabilities 
Initiative. I remain grateful for the generosity of the JACL, for without the scholarship, I wouldn’t have 
been able to pursue my education at my dream school!  
 


